
Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on forward policy planning and long-term trends: budgetary implications for capacity building, adopted by the Commission on 29 January 2014
1.
Rapporteur: James ELLES (ECR/UK)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0265/2013 / P7_TA-PROV(2013)0395

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 8 October 2013

4.
Subject: Forward policy planning and long-term trends: budgetary implications for capacity-building
5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Budgets (BUDG)

6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution contains the following proposals:

· EU institutions should co-operate more effectively on monitoring and analysing long-term trends in the interests of coherent and effective EU policy-making.

· The four participating institutions and bodies in the ESPAS Preparatory Action (Commission, Parliament, Council of the EU and EEAS) should continue their co-operation on long-term trends beyond the Preparatory Action. The new permanent system should be known as ESPAS.

· The four participating institutions and bodies should agree and sign a form of inter-institutional agreement (possibly in the spring of 2014) to make their cooperation more formal.

· The four participating institutions and bodies should make provision for sufficient staff and financial resources to a future ESPAS system through each of their respective budgets.

· The ESPAS system should be overseen by a board that would set the mandate and priorities of ESPAS.

· Comments on the first EU inter-institutional foresight report due for publication during 2014 and presented to the Presidents of the institutions. The report recommends that, if this exercise is successful, it should be repeated "on at least five-yearly basis thereafter".

7.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

The Commission is a full partner in the ESPAS inter-institutional Task Force (steering group). It is currently discussing with its partners in the Task Force (Parliament, Council of the EU and EEAS) governance options for a future permanent ESPAS system. No decisions on this have yet been taken by the Task Force.

The Commission notes with interest the European Parliament report on the future of ESPAS and the recommendations it makes. The Commission will continue to contribute positively to the on-going Preparatory Action. Options for the future governance of ESPAS will be discussed by all participating institutions and bodies in the coming months. The Commission will contribute to these discussions. Any decision on the future governance of an ESPAS system will require the unanimous agreement of the four participating institutions and bodies.
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